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Peninsula local wins  
Clarence Citizen of the Year 2019 
Kerry Scambler was named as Citizen of the Year for her work with the South 
Arm Peninsula Residents Association (SAPRA) over a long period.

Kerry joined SAPRA in January 1995 as Secretary and, apart from a 3 ½ year 
break, has spent over 20 years as Secretary, Treasurer and President.  Those 
years have seen the building and various iterations of the Community Centre 
(including the recent rejuvenation with the Library, History Room and Op Shop), 
the Community Bus, Convict Trail, the Labyrinth, public seating, boat ramp and 
jetty improvements and innumerable meetings both locally and further afield. 

These projects were driven by many people with Kerry providing valuable 
support, advice and connections as well as applying for grants to bring projects 
to fruition. 

When accepting her award, Kerry paid tribute to the wonderful community 
of South Arm and the work done by so many smaller groups and individuals. 
Described as a community connector in the nomination, Kerry said she” always 
aims to support good people, help them get what they need and get out of the 
way while they get on with it.”

Clarence Jazz Festival Comes to South Arm 
CALVERTON OVAL, SOUTH ARM
6PM TO 8PM, 20 FEBRUARY 2019
FREE ENTRY

The third twilight concert for the 2019 Jazz Festival 
takes place at Calverton Oval in South Arm on 
Wednesday 20th of February. 

Entry is free, BYO food and drinks. A selection of food 
and drinks will also be available for purchase.

6pm - “D7”

Eastern European Jazz and material sourced from 
around the world.

Feat: Elanor Webster on vocals, Nick Parish on guitar, 
Isaac Gee on Bass and Charlie McCarthy on violin.

7pm - “The CC Strutters”

Good Ol’ Traditional Jazz

Feat: CC Thornley on banjo, Paul Sharp on bass, 
Alistair Tolond on drums & Joe Weller on Trombone.
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About this newsletter
The bi-monthly South Arm Peninsula 
News is distributed throughout the 
South Arm Peninsula community - 
Sandford, Cremorne, Clifton Beach, 
South Arm and Opossum Bay.

The newsletter was initiated, and 
continues to be supported by, the 
South Arm Peninsula Residents 
Association (SAPRA). Please note, the 
opinions expressed in articles in are not 
necessarily the views of the Committee.

Individuals and groups are invited to 
submit notices, reports, photos, articles 
or other contributions.

Closing date for next round of submissions: 
Thursday 21 March 2019

Send contributions  -
Wendy Polzin 
editor@southarm.tas.au 
0428 339 400

Advertising enquiries -
Kerry Scambler 
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au 
0407 875 460

SAPRA Committee members:

President  
Kerry Scambler 0407 875 460  
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
Treasurer   
Gillian Waldie 	 0408 123 906 
SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au
Secretary   TBA			    
SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au
General Committee:
Jo Barwick
Lucy Clarkson		   0429 121 176

Beth Cooke 		   0439 624 799

Kirstie Judd		   0426 821 530

Karen Kelly  		   0439 474 370

Catriona McLeod 	  0400 274 364
Richard Vaughan	       6239 9739
Sharyn Von Bertouch	 0429 199 113

Cremorne Opossum Bay Sandford South Arm

December  61.0mm 70.8mm 49.2mm 61.5mm

2018 totals 509.25mm 593.2mm 543.65mm 479.8mm

2017 totals 412mm 504mm 466.1mm 434.5mm

January 1mm 2.8mm 1.5mm 0.7mm

2019 Year 
to Date 1mm 2.8mm 1.5mm 0.7mm

2018 Year 
to Date 21mm 27mm 26.7mm 30.6mm

Geir Hurlen Rødven Teresa Quine Brad Lee Bob Kimber 

Rainfall around the Peninsula

Summer in South Arm – 
with RAFT! 
Thanks to Terry Hill’s project management and team, a grant 
from Clarence City Council via SAPRA and generous donations 
from the South Arm RSL & Community Club and South Arm Dive 
Club, kids young and old are enjoying having our lovely lemon raft 
in the water! Thank you as well to all who have donated through 
the jar at the South Arm Shop. 

— Kerry Scambler

SUMMER FUN!

Anita & Gary
Cosmic Alternators

Mezzanine
Further details coming. 

Follow the Club on Facebook or call 6239 9171.

Sunday
March31

11am - 5pm

3bands

SOUTH ARM RSL & COMMUNITY CLUB SOUTH ARM RSL & COMMUNITY CLUB 

mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au


3

Rural Alive and Well - RAW
RAW’s free & confidential outreach 
program is available 24/7, providing 
information, support and strategies as 
well as linking you to relevant services.

Possible First Aid Class
If you would be interested in completing a first aid training course at 
the South Arm community centre, please let me know your contact 
details and preferred day - either a Wednesday or a Saturday.

— Kirstie Judd  l  market@southarm.tas.au

Changes to Bus Services
On January 20th 2019, Department of State Growth implemented 
changes to the public bus service contracted to Metro and servicing 
the Peninsula region. These changes came without warning and 
without consultation with any current bus users or citizens of the 
Peninsula region. Individual letters from locals to State Growth have 
been responded to with a generic reply. Whilst we are pleased with 
the introduction of 3 bus services on weekends, it appears to have 
come at the expense of the following:

•	 Halving the number of weekday services;
•	 Cancellation of all bus servicing to Gellibrand and Rifle Range 

roads in Sandford, excepting one school run, on school days;
•	 Cancellation of express bus services to Cremorne and Clifton 

Beach and the inclusion of stops at Rosny park, resulting in very 
long bus trip to South Arm and Opossum bay

•	 Cancellation of a number of day-time weekday services, may 
prevent our elderly, unemployed & those without cars to get to & 
from appointments, job interviews or shopping, during the day. 

•	 Removal of an evening bus service on weekdays, impacting 
work overtime or evening socialisation

•	 9-5 commuters from Opossum Bay and South Arm are faced 
with a 12 hour day during school holidays and an 11.5 hour day 
on school days, if opting to use the bus to and from work. 

Public backlash to timetable changes was swift and loud. As a 
result, a petition was established to run for 9 days. At the time 
of writing (5 days in) over 100 people have put their names to 
the petition, indicating displeasure with the changes. By the 
end of January, a meeting will have been arranged with a State 
Government Minister to table this petition and seek community 
consultation and urgent review of the changes. 

We regular bus users would encourage Government to ask the 
Peninsula community how to increase user numbers rather than 
cutting services.  If State Growth looks at user data in 12 months 
time, it may see a large reduction due to timetable changes, which 
could jeapordise the continued viability of a Peninsula bus service. 

- Kirstie Judd

mailto:market@southarm.tas.au
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Contact us for all your garden needs

Friendly, Reliable, Professional

Garden and lawn specialists

• Garden makeovers and 
maintenance 

• Lawn mowing and 
maintenance

• Ride-on mowing
• Pruning and hedging

• Tree services
• Garden clean ups and 

rubbist removal
• Wholesale plant sales
• Fully licensed and insured

Services include:

Bron and Luke Kapitany
0447 196 099

sprout.tas@gmail.com
facebook.com/sproutgardenconcepts

SAPRA Website
We’re working on building a website for SAPRA.  The 
aim is to provide information for locals, and inspire 
visitors to come and see what’s on offer.

A great website needs lots of content - particularly 
quality photos and videos.  If you have great imagery, 
please email editor@southarm.tas.au (highest 
quality possible please).  Also, if you have relevant 
information, to inlcude, or suggestions feel free to 
email me or Kerry - SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au.

— Wendy Polzin   l   editor@southarm.tas.au

Arm End - R.I.T.E.
Arm End was reserved for the public to engage 
with its unique location and environment. RITE was 
formed to protect, enhance and recognise the cultural 
and natural values of Arm End reserve.

It is 6 years since the first Arm End golf course 
proposal was approved by Clarence City Council 
in March 2013. The lease was issued by Parks 
and Wildlife Service Dec 2014. A revised proposal 
submitted to Council late 2015 was approved in April 
2016, adding a 30m long maintenance shed and 
plant nursery, relocating the cafe and change rooms 
to a prominent hill - visually intrusive. In April 2018 
Council extended the planning permit for 2 years.

In November 2018 the proponent applied to Council 
for approval for a pipeline to take treated effluent 
from the Blackmans Bay sewerage treatment plant 
across the Derwent River, then along South Arm Road 
to Arm End to irrigate the fairways and greens. RITE 
is concerned about the possibility of health risks and 
loss of public access if the application is approved.

RITE (Re-Imagine The End) has been set up to seek 
community ideas about an alternative vision for Arm 
End Reserve and to campaign to stop the golf course. 

In April 2020 the proponent can seek a third and final 
two year permit from Council. RITE wants to convince 
Council to not approve this extension to allow 
progress on its alternative vision for Arm End.

For information about RITE and to provide your own 
ideas, visit the website: www.rite.org.au    

— Robyn McNicol    l    RITE     l    www.rite.org.au

Arm End - Project
The Blackmans Bay to South Arm Irrigation Water 
Project will harness a wasted water resource being 
dumped into the Derwent River at Blackmans Bay.

Already, eight South Arm farmers have expressed 
their interest in the irrigation uquality water, which 
will be available to all, as well as the Arm End project. 
Arm End believes using recycled water reflects 
environmental , economic & social sustainability. 

The approvals process for the pipeline has taken 
quite some time and we thank you for your ongoing 
patience and support. If pipeline approvals and 
permits are obtained, we will rapidly work towards 
commencement for the Arm End Multi Use Reserve 
as well as the pipeline construction project.

— Craig Ferguson   l   Arm End Project Director 
craig@armend.com.au

At time of printing, it is understood the water re-use pipeline 
application was to go before Council on Monday 4 Feb.  — Ed

mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
http://www.rite.org.au
http://www.rite.org.au
mailto:craig@armend.com.au
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Community  
Library, History  
Room and Op Shop
The Community Centre is really buzzing! Judy and 
Lesley in the Library, Maurice in the History Room, 
Lyn in the Op Shop, Anna, Andrea and Steve in the 
Iron Plot and Karen directing it all!  And then there are 
all their wonderful helpers  as well.

Please call in & check out our fun, inviting, community 
space - you’ll find much more than a book to enjoy!

All open Mondays & Thursdays, 10.30am to 12.30pm 
(JP in attendance on Mondays). Op Shop also open 
on Market Days AND keep your eyes peeled for the 
Op Shop opening on Saturdays soon!

Follow us - www.facebook.com/Sapra.Inc

— SAPRA

5 

ROBERT GOYNE 
Local Real Estate Specialist 
Over 30 years of selling properties in  

and around “paradise peninsula” 
Fall Real Estate have offices in Lauderdale, Howrah, Lindis-
farne, Hobart, Sandy Bay and Kingston. Your property is 
displayed in all offices plus the coffee shop and notice board 
at the local South Arm shop for tourists and locals. 
Experience, advertising and available 7 day a week, call 
Robert on 0458 653 553 | 62487666 | robert@fall.com.au 

Real Advice in Real Estate 

  

Anyone for Tennis?
South Arm has a wonderful tennis court that would 
love more use.  Are you interested in a social tennis 
club being established on the Peninsula in 2019?

Could you lead it?       Would you join in?

Contact Kirstie 0426 821 530 or murkir@tpg.com.au

http://www.facebook.com/Sapra.Inc
mailto:murkir@tpg.com.au
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ADVERTISEMENT

    P: (03) 6212 2330
C: SarahLovellLabor
   E: sarah.lovell@parliament.tas.gov.au

Authorised by Sarah Lovell. 1/33 South Arm Rd, Rokeby

Sarah Lovell MLC
Labor Member for Rumney

Your voice in 
Parliament

Cremorne Playgroup
Newcomers are welcome - children of all ages; 
please bring along a piece of fruit to share.

Playgroup sessions for Term 1 start on February 
18th, 10am to 12pm at Cremorne playground, and 
fortnightly thereafter until the Easter break.

— Victoria  
0429 370 192  |  victoriakeygan@gmail.com  

Sandford Cricket Club 
back at home ground
The Demons had their first home game back on 
Sandford Oval in January - on grass not thistles! 

Sandford is one of the oldest cricket clubs in the State 
and its future without access to the home ground 
was in doubt. Back at its true home ground, the Club 
has been rejuvenated and invites everyone on the 
Peninsula to call in on game days.

Thanks to Sharyn Von Bertouch and SAPRA for their 
support to get the grass growing again.

Save the date – Sunday 3rd March is 
Clean Up Australia Day!

— Jodie Presnell   |  jodiepresnell@pipshy.com

mailto:victoriakeygan@gmail.com
mailto:jodiepresnell@pipshy.com


7

Local volunteer 
acknowledged at the  
Potters Hill Reserve Labyrinth
A small group gathered on Potters Hill in early January to unveil 
The Gratitude Seat and thank Richard (Dick) Vaughan for his work 
on establishing the Labyrinth and his other projects.  Richard and 
Noeline (pictured) were joined by family from interstate and friends 
on what was a glorious morning. 

The engraving on the seat is as follows:

The Gratitude Seat
Absorb this glorious view and please join us in being thankful,  

not just for this peaceful place 
but for Richard (Dick) Vaughan.

His vision and hard work brought this Labyrinth into being 
and gave this reserve new life.

Thanks to all his willing volunteers on this and his many other 
projects as well.

Seat placed by the South Arm Peninsula Residents Association 
Inc (SAPRA) on behalf of residents and visitors.

Anyone for Drums?
Are you over 50?  Are you learning to play the drums? 

If so, I would like to establish a fun, friendly drumming workshop for 
like-minded ladies and gentlemen of a certain age!  Having a coffee, 
sharing what you’re learning and enjoying somem drumming! 

If you’re intrested, give me a call and we’ll see where this takes us!

— Lesley   |  0438 599 364
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St Barnabus News
Carols Success

Our Carol Service in December was well supported 
despite the thunder storm and torrents of rain 
which happened just before and during the service.  
Rivers of water running down roads didn’t prevent 
60 people enjoying a happy evening. Our Christmas 
service was also well supported.

Save our Church & Cemetry Update

We are still awaiting contact from the Diocese to 
hear what needs to be done to secure our church for 
our community.

Services

In the meantime services are continuing as usual 
on the 2nd and 4th Sundays, at 4pm, followed by a 
meal. 

Everyone is welcome, and we wish a happy, healthy 
and fruitful 2019 to all in our community.

—  Jane Beavan

On the agenda with SAPRA 
A full agenda welcomed the SAPRA Committee at our January meeting and we’re all 
looking forward to a huge mix of projects to keep us busy this year.

The heart of our Community Centre is beating 
loudly largely thanks to Karen Kelly’s enthusiasm 
and Maurice Potter’s quiet dedication to our history. 
To see the Community Library, History Room and 
Pot Luck Op Shop all buzzing on Mondays and 
Thursdays is heart-warming to all. (See page 5)

The Market too has taken on a new life under the 
stewardship of Kirstie Judd and is welcoming new 
visitors and stallholders every month (see p5).

Our new Newsletter Editor, Wendy Polzin, has been 
working very hard directly with various areas of 
Australia Post to get our delivery issues resolved – 
fingers crossed for this issue!

There are other issues members of our committee 
are working on, including the severe cutting back/
cutting out of Metro bus services to the Peninsula. 

Kirstie has been gathering 
petition signatures and lobbying at every opportunity.

We look forward to providing refreshments & a BBQ 
at the Jazz night in South Arm on the 20th February. 
Let’s hope for some great weather for lazing around 
the oval listening to some tunes! (See p1)

SAPRA is developing its website  
www.southarm.tas.au with the assistance of 
Wendy Polzin and we welcome contributions and 
suggestions for what to include.

There’s more on our agenda but not enough space to 
share it all! Please contact any committee member or 
myself with ideas, issues, suggestions etc (see p2).

Cheers!

— Kerry Scambler   |   President, SAPRA 
    0407 875 460   |   SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au

SOUTH ARM 
OVAL

6-8pm 
Wednesday 20 February

BBQ & Bar (inc soft drinks) 
provided by SAPRA.

Wet weather plan - Calverton Hall

South Arm Oval  
WEDNESDAY  
20 February
6-8pm 
Food and drinks  
provided by SAPRA 
wet-weather plan... 
in Calverton Hall

17-24 FEBRUARY 

To view the whole program go to  
www.clarenceartsandevents.net

32 Bands at  
7 venues over 8 days

http://www.southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
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Trucks, Security, 
forklifts and 

more 

 

                             Dealers   
Excavators, Skidsteers, Rollers,  

Sales, Hire and More  
For more information call 1300 732 377 

       or go to www.onroadoffroad.edu.au                        RTO 60071                        

Opossum Bay South 
Arm & Coastcare
Throughout 2018, Coastcare continued to remove 
Boxthorn and Boneseed, our target weeds - we have 
eradicated it from the Arm End reserve.  The removal 
of a large Boneseed infestation on private properties 
in Opossum Bay should be completed in 2019.

We received a grant from Landcare Tasmania for 
Boxthorn removal in Opossum Bay last year and this 
year we received a $5,000 grant from Clarence City 
Council to remove boxthorn plants along  Bezzants 
Track in South Arm. Both these projects include re-
vegetation with endemic species. 

Our current project to remove Boxthorn at Glenvar, 
(historical property in Opossum Bay) has progressed 
about halfway.  Coastcare have removed a 
tremendous amount of Boxthorn patches - piles 
upon piles, which can be seen from South Arm Road.  
This project would not be possible without dedicated 
Coastcare volunteers and the Landcare Tasmania 
grant which funded professional contractors to 
chainsaw boxthorn plants. 

OBSAC aims to alternate working bees on the second 
Sunday 10-12pm of every month between Opossum 
Bay and South Arm areas. Stay tuned for the 2019 
schedule which will be posted at the South Arm Store 
and Opossum Bay & South Arm Facebook page.

— Robyn McNicol  l   robynmcnicol@hotmail.com

Did you know?
There is a public wood-fired pizza oven in  
South Arm?

Located in the community garden, at the South Arm 
community centre, 9 Calverton place.

It is quick to heat and there for all to enjoy. 
Instructions for use are attached to it. Please enjoy!

— Kirstie

mailto:robynmcnicol@hotmail.com
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LOCAL  
SERVICES &  
NOTICES

Accommodation

Cremorne Self Contained Cabin
Holiday cabin ideal for couple. Great location on Cremorne rural 
block but close to beach. Ph: 0434 499 730 or view at: 
www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo

Opossum Bay Beach Cottage - Holiday letting
Sleeps 6 people; master bedroom with ensuite & Juliet balcony 
plus double bedroom and 3rd bedroom with 2 single beds; open 
plan living and dining; TV, DVD player, stereo, reverse-cycle heat 
pump; fully equipped kitchen with dishwasher and microwave; 
BBQ facilities and courtyard (No pets). 0417 800 065

South Arm Cabin Retreat
5 self contained 2 bedroom cabins, waterfront of Ralphs Bay, 
opposite RSL, known as ‘Ralphsdene.’ Laundry facilities and 
old apple packing shed set up as games room with BBQ area. 
Contact Malcolm or Rose on 6239 9894 | 0447 402 977 | 
www.southarmcabinretreat.com

Administrative Services

Justice of the Peace
Do you require the services of an independent and objective 
person to witness and sign documents for official or legal 
purposes? Witnessing documents, affidavit for use in court, 
statutory declarations, certifying a true copy of an original 
document. Terry Roe | 0400 140 870

John Gourlay JP
Contact 0419 201 073.  
Also at the community library on Mondays.

Animals

Mobile Shearer
Got sheep? Professional fully Mobile Shearer available for 
crutching & shearing. Contact Emily on 0447 399 956 or 
emcrow89@gmail.com. No job too big or small.

Citizen Canine - Canine Behaviour Consulting
Kim Robertson - Nationally Certified Canine Behaviour Trainer 
C.G.C.™ Cert lV. Citizen Canine provides guidance and structure, 
to help families with their dogs, on a journey towards improved 
relationships and behaviour. I am committed to advocating that 
people build relationships with their dogs based on trust, rather 
than pain, fear, or intimidation. Consultations are conducted in 
your home or at my facility in Sandford.  
Kim 0409 488 753 | dogs@kimrobertson.com.au

Automotive

Auto Towing & Windscreen Repairs
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, wreck removal.  
Ph: Anthony 0412 110 992

Beauty

Jewellery 
Handmade precious jewellery made locally in South Arm.  
www.gavinmacsporran.com.au

Bible discussion group
We are a very informal bunch of people who just want 
to understand what the Bible is actually saying to us 
today. We go about this in a loosely structured way, 
where everyone has an opportunity to express an 
opinion.

We’ve been meeting on Friday mornings since 1994. 
The faces have changed, people have come and 
gone, and we’ve made some really good friends.

One of our original members didn’t even own a Bible - 
in other words, you don’t have to be an expert!

We will be starting this year by having lunch together 
on Friday 8th Feb, and following on every Friday at 
10.30 a.m. It doesn’t matter if you can’t come every 
week. We usually finish by midday.

Anyone who may be interested is very welcome to 
join us. Just come along, or ring 6239 9244.

—  Jane Beavan  l  6239 9244

https://www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo
http://www.southarmcabinretreat.com
mailto:emcrow89@gmail.com
mailto:dogs@kimrobertson.com.au
http://www.gavinmacsporran.com.au
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Mj’s Hair Design 
We cater to all hair care needs. 
3120 South Arm Rd (between cafe 
& pharmacy). Open Wed - Sat or by 
appointment 6239 9612 | 0421 859 408. 

Revitalize Beauty & Wellness
Offers a wide range of beauty and body 
treatments including waxing,  tinting, 
facials, massages and much more, all at 
affordable prices. Call Alice on 0484 599 
849, email revitalizebeauty@outlook.
com or  find us on Facebook. We’re right 
in the heart of South Arm village!

Business Services

Information Technology
Software development, websites, 
general assistance.  
Call 0432 992 469 or visit www.linkedin.
com/in/bradley-lee-5509842 

Rachel-is-IT
Computer Repairs, Up-grades, IT 
assistance also Vinyl Signage for Car, 
Boat or Business.  
Call 6239 9706 | 0438 399 706. 

Short on Time? 
Need products, services or even 
holidays researched, sourced &/or 
purchased at the most reasonable price 
or within a budget? I have the time to 
save you time & money! I am a long 
term, local resident with reliable, quality 
services. Call Alex on 0439 379 416

Ceremony & Celebration

Civil Celebrant 
Performing weddings, baby namings, 
vow renewals, funerals and memorials. 
Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations South 
Arm. Contact 0438 392 614  
lynn@joyouscelebrations.com.au 

Celebrant - Jenny Jones
Highly respected and popular celebrant. 
An intimate elopement, a fun-filled, 
casual service in your own home or a 
grand occasion, I can help you create 
your own memorable ceremony.  
6248 9260 or chancel@iprimus.com.au. 
Also available for renewal of vows, 
naming ceremonies and compassionate 
funeral services.

Food & Eating Out

Fresh fish delivered door to door
In the area fortnightly on Wednesdays 
between 12-2pm (approx). Operating for 
over 30 years. Call Robyn on 0438 721 
448 or email robdaze@bigpond.com

Opossum Bay Store
Open 7 days for great coffee, takeaways, 
groceries, tools,fishing, cards, petrol 
with friendly service. Ph 6239 9134.

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club
Great meals for members and visitors. 
Dinner 7 days. Mon & Tues - Asian (dine 
in or t/away). Tues - Members Night. 
Wed - carvery or a la carte. Thu - pizza 
or pasta. Fri & Sat - a la carte. Pizza 
available dine in or t/away Thu-Sun. 
Also open for Sunday lunch. Bottleshop 
facility and new members welcome. All 
enquiries and bookings ph 6239 9171.

Venues for Hire

Calverton Hall & Oval
Hall and Oval Hire - Joan 6239 9141. 
South Arm Community Centre Special 
interest group meetings, special 
occasions, workshops, business 
meetings, short courses, training 
sessions. Very reasonable rates.  
Contact SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au 
or 0407 875 460

Tennis Court 
$10 per hour. Book  at South Arm Store 
or after hours phone Noela 6239 9172

Health & Wellbeing

KBD 24/7 GYM
Now open 24 / 7 for your convenience. 
Enquiries contact Sam on 0467 000 
393 or KBD Personal Fitness and Health 
Club on Facebook.

Lauderdale Yoga
Mondays at 7pm at Lauderdale Primary 
School (in the green room). $10per 
session, mats provided. Beginners 
welcome. Visit www.facebook.com/
RDRyoga or call Kelliann 0409 042338.

Naturopath/Nutritionist/Herbalist
Amanda E in Sandford 0448 388 558. 

Mortimer Bay Massage 
Private health rebates available. 
Remedial, relaxation and hot stone 
massage. Treatments designed to 
nurture your wellbeing and help you 
manage and recover from pain, stress 
and injury. Gellibrand Drive, Sandford. 
Book online mbaymassage.com.au  
or call  0456 778 372. 

Pilates
Classes on Monday mornings and 
Thursday evenings in South Arm.  
Call Helen 0498 177 916 for information. 

TSL Counselling Services
Forensic client specialist, also providing 
general counselling services. Toni S Lee. 
PACFA member. Contact on 0432 998 
858 or www.forenseek.com.au/

South Arm Community Yoga
Sunday at 2.30pm, South Arm Primary 
Gym. Props and mats provided. 
Meditation on Monday 7.30pm same 
venue.  yoga_instructor@yahoo.com or 
find us on Facebook

House & Property Services

AJs Lawnmowing & Maintenance
6 Calverton Place, South Arm. Call 6239 
9863 or 0422 992 479. Free quotes. 

Daryl’s Sharpening Service 
Kitchen knives, mower blades, scissors, 
garden and work tools. Based in 
Cremorne, 0498 498 333

Dynamic Architectural Designs:
Local building designer creating  
liveable spaces.  
Contact Marc -  0497 398 085  
marc@dynamicdesign.com.au

Electrical and Heat Pumps
Richard Pohl (Lic C1717)  
0419 899 100.

Hobart Home Improvements
Painting - colour consultancy available 
from qualified consultant. Handyman 
& Landscaping - free quotes & 
competitive rates. Call Jonathon 0448 
430 544. 

House-sitter
Experienced, reliable and mature. 
Excellent refs, local family.  
Call Clare 0450 417 061.

Greg Steinbauer - Gardening, odd 
jobs and home maintenance
0419 136 693 or gstein101@gmail.com 

Immac Cabinets Pty Ltd
Sam McCrum | 0415 558 540 
Immac.cabinets@gmail.com

MR Mowing
Reliable reasonably priced local service 
for lawn mowing, whipper snipping and 
pruning. Call Marty Ryan: 0400 740 068.

Outdoor Furniture
Deck, Patio, Garden, Classic Adirondack. 
Dave 6239 9001.

Pete’s Gardening 
Qualified horticulturalist for landscaping, 
pruning, mowing and whipper snipping. 
Pensioner rates & free quotes.  
0414 600 191 

Property Consultant - Robert 
Goyne.
Fall Real Estate, Lauderdale.  
0458 653 553   l   robert@fall.com.au

Qualified Landscaper
Develop new gardens or rejuvenate, 
no job too big or too small. References 
available, quotes.  
Steve: 6239 9050 | 0408 000 645.

Sanding/polishing & home/ garden 
maintenance
Fast, efficient, reliable.  
Call Geoff 0467 791 986.

NEW!
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NEW!MKH Water Supply & Cartage
Domestic and civil, fresh drinking water, 
services all areas. Phone 0438 643 176.

Sprout Garden Concepts. 
Garden & Lawn specialists.  
Contact Bron & Luke Kipitany  
on 0447 196 099 or on Facebook.

TV101
Home theatre, antenna & internet digital 
installations. Lewis 0400 496 645.

Special Interest

Dance Classes - Lost in Motion
Classical ballet, contemporary, jazz, 
tap, plus story me ballet for ages 3-5.
At Bayview Secondary College. Contact 
Kirsty Anderton 0438 952 181  
lostinmtion.dance@gmail.com

Family Portraits 
Portraits with a personal touch. I come 
to you, wherever your family is happy. 
Fun & beautiful family photographs. Call 
and discuss your ideas.  
Kate 0427 561 565

Family History Research
Happy to discuss your family 
history research interests. Contact 
6248 8128 to discuss or email: 
ancestralressertas@iinet.net.au 

Piano lessons
Jen is a registered teacher. $27 
per 30min lesson. 0499 016 754 | 
jenmillerpianolessons@gmail.com | 
jenmillerpianolessons.weebly.com 

Psychic/Medium and healings
Phone Amanda 0448 388 558.

Scrapbooking Classes
Clifton Beach area. Guidance, 
assistance, some supplies. Small 
groups, beginners welcome. Karen 
kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au | 6248 8879.

Singing Teacher Sharon Prero
Retired Principal Artist Opera Australia. 
Teacher of Classical/contemporary/
jazz. Call 0438 416 688.

Slide and negative scanning
Backup your valuable memories to 
digital. Photos, slides and negatives, 
price and format to suit your needs.  
Contact 0407 875 460 or  
kerry@theksprinciple.com.au

Transport & Equipment

Community Bus 
Tuesdays and other days if available. 
Shop, lunch, appointments, individuals 
& groups. 
Book by Friday prior to Tuesday. 
Enquiries & bookings  
0418 562 759.

Wheelchairs and walker
Available on short-term loan to 
Members of the South Arm RSL Sub-
Branch and Defence Services personnel 
(and their dependants) in our local 
community. Call Peter on 0477 706 497.

Community Meetings,  
Classes & Events

Bridge
Calverton Hall, Wednesdays at 2:30pm. 
New members and beginners always 
welcome. Ph: Noela 6239 9172.

Bible Discussion - Connect Group
We would love to welcome new 
members.  
Fridays 10.30am, 3218 Main Rd, South 
Arm. Ph Jane Beavan 6239 9244.

Church Services St Barnabas
South Arm, 2nd & 4th Sundays of the 
month at 4.00pm followed by a meal. 
Contact Rev Helen Phillips 6247 9700 or 
Jane Beavan 6239 9244. 
Working bee to keep the grounds and 
graves well cared for - 1st Saturday of 
the month at 10am.

Clifton Beach Surf Life Saving Club
Membership, activities, sponsorship & 
clubhouse inquiries:  
President: Craig Rogerson 
Club Captain:  
Matt Clingeleffer| 0418 146 760 
Development /Nippers: 
Anthony Chapman | 0437 946 675 
Secretary:  
Vanessa Copeland | 0419 561 746 
or www.cliftonbeachslsc.com.au

Coastcare
Mortimer Bay. 1st Sunday of the 
month, 9:30-11:30am.  
Ph: Leanne 0408 498 468
Opossum Bay & South Arm - 2nd 
Sun- day of the month, 10-midday. 
Different venues.  
Enq: Robyn 0400 119 519 
Pipeclay. Meets for Clean up Australia 
Day and annual autumn and spring 
working bees. Contact Anne 0408 
121 304 | gcrummy@bigpond.net.au 
Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton).  
info@wildcaredeslacs.org

Community Garden - Iron Plot 
Chat, help, have a cuppa. A community 
space with a pizza oven. 
Last Sunday of month 10 - midday.

Craft Group
2nd, 4th & 5th Tuesday of the month 
12.30-3:00pm at Calverton Hall. $2 per 
session. Ph: Lesley Gore 6239 9321.

Cremorne Bowls Club
Contact Glenn for the latest details on 
bowling activities and rosters.  
6248 9856 after 4.30pm or 
glennbrem@netspace.net.au 

Cremorne Community Group Inc 
For information about the group visit 
www.cremorne.tas.au  
Contact Adrian Beach - 
adrian- beach301277@hotmail.com or 
Sarah Meyer | saremeyer@hotmail.com.  
Like us on Facebook. 

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
Plant, plan, weed and chat at Opossum 
Bay Park. Wednesday each week  
9-10am. Enq: Dick 6239 9739.

Fire Brigade
South Arm Fire Station - 2nd Tues 
of the month, 6:30pm for a 7.00pm 
start. Fire Captain: 6239 9412.
Sandford Fire Station - Training 
each Monday 7:30 in summer and 
every second Monday in winter. Paul 
Lawler, Brigade Chief 0409 305 808.

Garden Club
Meets 1st Monday after South Arm 
Market at the Community Centre at 
4:30pm. Call Diane 0448 824 892 or 
Rae 0417 555 175.

Indoor bowls
Every Monday 1:30- 3:00pm Calverton 
Hall, South Arm. Beginners welcome 
just come along!

Karate
For all ages, at Calverton Hall. We do 
not have classes during the school 
holidays. Call Kathy 6239 9022.

Market
1st Sunday of the month at the South 
Arm Community Centre, from 9.30am. 
Enquiries and bookings:  
market@southarm.tas.au  
0426 821 530.  
www.facebook.com/ SouthArmMarket/

Playgroup Cremorne
Fortnightly in Term 3. Contact Judith on 
0424 590 726 | judithannaho @yahoo.
com or Emilie on 0416 758 095. Please 
bring along a piece of fruit to share & a 
$2.50 donation towards hire of the club.

SAPRA Commttee Meeting 
2nd Tuesday in the month, 7:00pm at 
South Arm Community Centre. Guests 
welcome, contact Kerry (see details p2). 

Sandford Scout Group 
Friends, fun, adventure and community 
service for boys and girls!  
Joey Scouts (6/7 yrs)    Mon 4.30-5.30 
Cub Scouts (8-11 yrs)   Mon 6.15-7.45 
Scouts (11-15 yrs)         Wed 7-9  
Venturers (15-18 yrs) 
Call Jo Maddock 6239 9876.

Girls’ and Boys’ Brigade
Adventure for girls & boys from  
5-18yrs. Thursday nights 5:30 - 7:30pm 
at Emmanuel School (1 Chipmans Rd, 
Rokeby). Contact Libby 0416 277 101 
or eneduljee@gmail.com for more info.

NEW!
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